Central New York Library Resources Council

Executive Committee

September 22, 2010

Present:
Valerie Gigliotti (Proliteracy WorldWide Library) President, Maureen Kays (Bond Schoeneck & King) Secretary, Robert O’Boyle (Onondaga Community College), Stanley Kozaczka  (Cazenovia College), Jeff Wooldridge (Mid-York Library System), Penelope Klein (CLRC Liaison)

Valerie called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.

The meeting began with a presentation by Linda Gabor, an auditor from Green & Seifter.   The yearly audit went smoothly and there were no issues.  There were no questions but Jeff did ask Linda to repeat the presentation for the full board at CLRC’s Annual Meeting. 

Approval of minutes:


Minutes of the meeting on 8/18/10 were approved as written.


M(Kozaczka)/S(O’Boyle)/Approved unanimously

Financial Reports:

There were no questions. Jeff recommended that the reports be forwarded to the Board for  approval.


M(Wooldridge)S(O’Boyle)/Approved unanimously

Executive Director’s Report:


The report was distributed prior to the meeting.  Valerie asked about the status of First Search.  Penelope responded that the status of First Search is contingent on the status of state funding and the continued participation of SCRLC and SENYLRC.


Penelope also advised the EC that CLRC will be offering training for all committee chairs during October or November.

Unfinished Business:


The annual meeting will be held on Oct. 7th and the audit presentation will be added to the Board’s agenda.

The annual report form was submitted to the DLD on time and it will be presented to the Board on Oct. 7th for their approval.  

New Business:


Penelope advised the EC that a Project Assistant has been hired by CLRC on a temporary basis to assist with an extremely taxing workload currently being experienced by the staff.

Personnel Manual:  No changes have been made to the Manual and none will be made until the new Assist. Director joins the Council.

NewsBank:  The service had been renewed until the end of September and it was decided that another two month renewal would be initiated.  

Director’s resignation:  Penelope submitted her resignation to the EC, effective 11/30/10.  Although she will be finished as of that date, Penelope did offer to assist with the legislative breakfasts until her replacement is fully up to speed.  The EC accepted Penelope’s resignation with reluctance and after thanking her for the wonderful job she has done while she has been with the Council.

M(Gigliotti)S(Kays)/UA

Approval of Board Agenda –
The motion was made to accept the agenda for 10/7/10 with the addition of the auditor’s presentation. M(Kozaczka)/S(Wooldridge)/Unanimously approved

The next meeting will be held on 10/7/10 at the Sherrill-Kenwood Free Library at 10:30 a.m.
Adjournment:


M(Kays)/S(O’Boyle)/Approved unanimously

The meeting was adjourned at 3:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Maureen T. Kays

Secretary
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